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· Greetings
Spring, a comfortable season with pleasant sunshine, has come. I am delighted that all of the JBCA members are in good health. Thank you very much for your continuing kindness and cooperation with the JBCA. 

The time to send information to our members has come. Please check the enclosed papers and submit your membership fee in order to support the academic activities of the JBCA.

In the future, we hope to deliver the bulletin to you sooner.

Naoki Kameda, Executive Director

· The 69th National Convention will be Held at Chuo University.  
On October 17th (Saturday) and 18th (Sunday), 2009, the 69th National Convention will be held at Chuo University with the help of Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida and Prof. Shun-itsu Nakasako. Professor Hayashida will serve as Chair.

The International Session, which has been held since the 66th Convention, will also be held. Famous researchers of global business communication will be invited to the convention to give keynote addresses. I earnestly hope for an active discussion with these researchers, which will greatly invigorate our academic activities.

In order to make our academic activities more dynamic and successful, please send your proposals for the 69th National Convention. Also, if you have any thoughts or suggestions concerning the convention, please send it to our headquarters.

· The 68th National Convention Held at the Tokyo University of Science Ends Successfully. 
The 68th National Convention was held at the School of Management at the Tokyo University of Science on Saturday the 11th and Sunday the 12th in October, chaired by Prof. Yasuo Nakatani. At the Kuki campus, where the traditional Musashino atmosphere is still preserved, 68 people participated, and 17 papers, the largest number of papers presented in recent years, were given.

Furthermore, three female professors from our sister organization, The Association for Business Communication (ABC), and with publishing awards,   were invited to the convention. Dr. Bertha Du-Babcock (Hong Kong), Dr. Roong Sriussadaporn (Thailand), and Dr. Asha Kaul (India) along with one of our members, Dr. Misa Fujio, were panelists and Prof. Yukiko Adachi was moderator for the international symposium. Skillfully chaired by Prof. Adachi, the panel discussion under the title of “Asian Business Communication: Country Perspective” was followed with a discussion with the audience that really made this session lively and successful.

For unavoidable reasons, the location of the 68th Convention was changed from The Hokkai School of Commerce to The Tokyo University of Science. Despite the sudden change, the hard and dedicated work performed by Prof. Nakatani made the convention successful. Even though the convention site had to be changed, 17 papers were presented. The quality of all the papers (including those by new members) was outstanding. Many new approaches to International Business Communication were observed and I hope such new research will develop further.

I would like to sincerely thank Prof. Nakatani, the student support staff, and everyone else involved. Thank you very much.

· The Introduction of New Members
At the 68th Convention, nine new members joined the JBCA -- two graduate students and seven general members. With nine new members being added and with 12 existing members who withdrew, our current membership at the time of the general meeting stands at 198 members, which includes one supporting member. The new members are listed in the table below.

New members (In order of enrollment)
	Member-ship Type
	Name
	Affiliation
	Chapter

	Regular
	Ryo Kirimura
	Ritsumeikan University
	Kansai

	Regular
	Yukio Hisajima
	Osaka Prefecture University
	Kanto

	Regular
	Takako Koretsune
	Hannan University
	Kansai

	Regular
	Masayoshi Yamada
	Kansai University
	Kansai

	Regular
	Miwa Morishita
	Kobe Gakuin University
	Kansai

	Regular
	Ken-ichi Sato
	Musashino university
	Kanto

	Regular
	Go Harumi
	Kanagawa University
	Kanto

	Graduate
	Masaaki Kishida
	Kansai University 
	Kansai

	Graduate
	Ami Okamoto
	Kansai University
	Kansai


Note: The affiliations given for the new members are current as of the time of the general meeting. 

Members who Withdrew

Members who withdrew, as reported at the general meeting, are as follows: 

	Name
	Chapter

	Eiichiro Takasaki 
	Kanto

	Teruo Motomura 
	Kansai

	Takeshi Tone
	Kanto

	Hiroyuki Nishiguchi
	Kansai

	Tsuyoshi Sato
	Kansai

	Satoru Matsuda
	Kyushu & Yamaguchi

	Hiroshi Yamamoto
	Kanto

	Tsunemitsu Nagashima
	Kanto

	Akira Kobayashi
	Kanto

	Tomoaki Yamada
	Kanto

	Hideyoshi Araki
	Kansai

	Hitoshi Sasaki
	Kanto


The Prof. Akira Kobayashi’s withdraw is due to his passing. He was the ex-President of the Japan Academy for International Trade and Business, which has close relations with the JBCA. He contributed much to our organization, especially in the Kanto chapter. I would like to sincerely pay respect to his dedicated work for the JBCA.

JBCA Membership Status as of the 2007 and 2008 General Meetings
	
	As of the 2007 General Meeting
	As of the 2008 General Meeting

	Honorary members
	4
	4

	Regular members
	183
	178

	General members
	9
	9

	Graduate student members
	5
	6

	Supporting members
	1
	1

	Total
	202
	198


There were 12 resignations in 2007 and 11 in 2008. Meanwhile, there were 16 new members in 2007 and 9 in 2008.

· Academic Accomplishments for the 2008 Academic Year
Please fill in the form (listing your academic accomplishments for the 2008 academic year) that has been sent to you and return it to us by June 1st so that we may publish them in our journal. Achievements are limited to the period starting April 1st, 2008 and ending March 31st, 2009.

· The 69th Annual Convention “Call for Papers” 
The JBCA invites its members to present a paper at our national convention scheduled for October 17th (Saturday) and 18th (Sunday) and will be held at Chuo University. The deadline for proposals is June 1st.

· Annual Membership Fees
Once again, it’s time to submit your membership fees for 2009. Please pay your regular or general membership fee, 7,000 yen, using the enclosed form. The annual membership fee for graduate students is 3,500 yen.
· Request for personal information for annual election
Since we will have our annual election for directors this year, we wish to ask you to fill out the form in the self-addressed postcard enclosed herein and post it by June 1st. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.
· Outline of the JBCA
The Japan Business Communication Association is a well-established academic society with a 69-year history. Initially established as the Japan Business English Association, the JBCA is a member of both the Union of National Economic Associations in Japan and the Science Council of Japan. From 2000 to 2002, the respective boards of directors carefully reconsidered the name of our association, and thanks to the great effort of our former Executive Director, Takao Norisada, our name was revised to the Japan Business Communication Association in 2002. We have changed our name in order to further meet the needs in this era and to improve our academic activities. 
Activities of our headquarters: The JBCA’s main activities are to hold an annual National Convention (usually in October) and publish an annual report as well as other printed matters. As our organization relies entirely upon membership fees to support our activities, the JBCA greatly appreciates its members’ support.

· Becoming a Member
Up until 2006 our membership regulations stipulated that applicants had to be university or college faculty members (full-time or part-time) conducting research into Business English or a related field, and applicants also needed the recommendation of two regular members. Graduate students enrolled in a doctoral course were also allowed apply for membership, but were required to submit a letter of recommendation and an academic evaluation from their supervising professor. In 2006, our membership regulations were greatly revised with the addition of both a general membership and a graduate student membership status. It is necessary, recently, to increase the number of our members, energize our organization, and improve the quality of our activities. Therefore, please recommend anyone who is interested in our activities and can contribute to the JBCA. 

Activities of Regional Chapters: The JBCA has three regional chapters, and each chapter holds two or more conventions each year in addition to the National Convention. Every member of the JBCA belongs to his or her nearest chapter.
· The JBCA Web Site
The JBCA web site is managed by Prof. Shun-itsu Nakasako, member of the Board of Directors and chair of the Public Relations Committee. This current newsletter is also available on our web site. Moreover, details of research reports from each chapter are available at http://bus-com.web.infoseek.co.jp/
JBCA Regional Chapters

Kanto Chapter:
c/o Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida
Faculty of Commerce
Chuo University
742-1 Higashi-nakano, Hachioji, Tokyo 192-0293 Japan

Phone: 042-674-3649 Fax: 042-674-3651   
E-mail: h_hayashida@hotmail.com
Kansai Chapter: 

c/o Prof. Mitsuo Nakamura
Faculty of Commerce                      Kansai University
3-3-35 Yamate-cho, Suita 564-8680 Japan                                  Fax: 06-6339-7704
E-mail: nak@ipcku.kansai-u.ac.jp
Kyushu and Yamaguchi Chapter:

c/o Prof. Kenji Yokoyama
College of Asia Pacific Management                     Ritsumeikan Asia Pacific University                          1-1 Jumonji-hara, Beppu, Oita 874-8577 Japan                                  Phone: 0977-78-1019 Fax: 0977-78-1001   
E-mail: yokoyama@apu.ac.jp
Note: The expiration of terms of local chapter presidents depends on each chapter’s rules and agreements. Contact names and addresses are current as of this newsletter’s publication.
· Request to Members
Any change to your mailing address, workplace, telephone number, etc. should be submitted to the chapter to which you belong. Changes will be forwarded to headquarters via each local chapter.

· English Newsletter
The English version of this newsletter is scheduled to be posted on the JCBA web site in April or later.

JBCA Headquarters:
c/o Prof. Naoki Kameda
Faculty of Commerce
Doshisha University
Karasuma. Higashi-iru, Kyoto 602-8580 Japan                                  Phone: 075-251-3665 Fax: 075-251-3061
E-mail: nkameda@mail.doshisha.ac.jp
JBCA Headquarters Secretariat:
Prof. Mayumi Okamoto                     JBCA Accounting/General Affairs Committee           Faculty of Commerce

Kansai University

3-3-5 Yamate-cho, Suita 564-8680 Japan
E-mail: jbca.bus.com@gmail.com

